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"We shall overcome because the 
arc of the moral universe is long, 
but it bends toward justice". 

Martin Luther King Jr.

Good afternoon students, staff, parents, and community members,

This month, we are going to begin with the decision from District 60 to not 
recommend a contract for Chavez/Huerta Preparatory Academy for the upcoming 
2025-2026 school year.  I was quite taken back by their decision and am surprised 
that after twenty-four years of partnership, they have decided not to renew our 
contract.  In my opinion, there are a variety of factors that have gone into their 
decision.  Some revolve around budget and finance, some around academic 
achievement, but I believe that this decision is being made to not offer a contract 
really centers on competition.  We are competing for the same students and our 
budgets are based on students who attend the district and students who attend the 
charter schools.  Declining enrollments are being felt not only in Pueblo and the 
Pueblo community, but also across the state.  District 60 recently held a community 
event explaining the financial shortcomings they will face as the Governor looks to 
end the enrollment averaging for all school districts across the state.  Although we 
have met and exceeded our budgets for the last two years, and we saw great 
academic growth in the 22-23 school year, District 60 has decided to recommend 
non-renewal to their Board of Education. 

So what happens next?  We will await the District 60 Board of Education decision on 
Tuesday, January 28th.  If they decide to renew, we will remain as part of the district 
as an authorized charter school for at least a year.  If they decide to non-renew our 
contract, we will ask for the district to release their exclusive authority to authorize 
us so CHPA can seek authorization from the state or another district.  If the district 
decides not to release that authority, we will have to appeal to CDE and allow our 
attorney to make a case on behalf of CHPA. 

I am very hopeful that the Board of Education will allow CHPA to continue to operate 
as a charter school in District 60, however we are researching and planning if that 
decision does not occur.  We are looking to continue to be a school of innovation 
and creativity by bringing such programs such as online learning, dual-language 
immersion, and maybe a pre-school one day to CHPA.  We will improve the growth 
and achievement or our students to ensure they are ready for college courses when 
they enter high school.  We will maintain fiscal responsibility as we continue to 
balance funding between the classroom and our new facilities.  Finally, we will 
continue to offer a choice to our parents by providing a culturally diverse based 
education to assist students in taking pride in their heritage. 
If you would like more information or have any questions, please contact me at 
fasegura@chpa-k12.org, or call me at 719-744-0806.    
Si Se Puede,
Fred Segura
Executive Director, CHPA

Message from our  ED                        
Fred Segura

mailto:fasegura@chpa-k12.org


Connie Parker, K-5 Principal

Connie Parker 
CCA Principal
719-295-1623

Hello Parent’s/Guardians,
Happy New Year!!!  I can’t believe we have already finished half a school year! Where did the 
time go!  I hope you have seen academic growth from your students already.  I can’t wait to 
see the NWEA/Dibels scores to see how much our students have grown this last semester! We 
will continue to have tutoring at CCA every Tuesday and Wednesday from 3:30-4:30.
Here are the highlights for this month.

• Jan. 22nd Q2 Awards Assembly and Science Fair Awards
Ø  12:00-12:45     K-1st grades
Ø  1:00-1:45         2nd-3rd grades
Ø  2:00-2:45        4th-5th grades

• Jan. 23rd Birthday Treat Celebrations. We will be celebrating all birthdays for this 
month.  You can drop off the store-bought goodies in the front office.  All celebrations will 
take place at the end of the day at 2:00.

• Jan. 27th MTSS Parent Meetings all day.  If you need to attend an MTSS meeting, your 
student teacher will be giving you an invitation to attend.

• Jan. 28th MTSS Parent Meetings half a day. If you need to attend an MTSS meeting, 
your student teacher will be giving you an invitation to attend.

·       Shakespear Writing Festival on January 29th, here are our times.
Ø  8:30-9:30      Kindergarten-2nd grades
Ø  12:40-2:00     3rd-5th grades
·       Our students and our school need volunteers.  If you have 30 minutes, an hour, or all day, 

our students need YOU!!  Please call our front office or let your student’s teacher 
know that you would like to volunteer and help us close the academic gap of all our 
learners!!

·       Students are allowed to bring jeans on Thursdays for a dollar.
·       If you still have not purchased your child’s uniform, please make sure you purchase it from 

Embroidery Plus.  All students are required to be in uniform every day except for 
Thursdays if they bring a dollar they can wear jeans.

·       Our hours for this school year are 7:45-3:30. Please make sure your child is at school every day 
and on time.  If, for whatever reason, they are absent, please call the office as soon as 
possible.  Remember our teachers cannot teach an empty desk.  Your child will grow 
tremendously if they are present receiving direct instruction from a teacher, instead 
of make-up work!!!

 
Please feel free to stop by or contact me at 719-295-1623.  I am fluent in Spanish as well.
 
Sincerely,
Consuelo Mora-Parker

I believe that learners (children) thrive when they are supported through strong, caring 
relationships, and a rigorous curriculum.  It is essential that learning connects to the larger world, 

learners solve authentic problems, and they develop the skills to be happy, healthy, and productive 
members of their community.

¡¡¡Si se puede!!!



LeAnndra Beeman, 6-8 Principal
Dear ECMS Families,
 
We are excited to share some upcoming events and highlights from the past few weeks at ECMS! 
Here’s what’s happening in our school community:
 
1. Semester 1 Academic Awards Assembly
Our Semester 1 Academic Awards Assembly will take place on Thursday, January 23 at 2:00 PM 
in the ECMS Cafetorium. Families of students who will be receiving awards have already been 
notified. We look forward to celebrating our students' hard work and academic achievements!
 
2. 5th Grade Night – February 5th
We are looking forward to welcoming incoming 6th-grade students and their families at 5th Grade 
Night on February 5th from 5:00 to 7:30 PM in the ECMS Cafetorium. This event will give 
parents and students a glimpse into the programs and curriculum they can expect during the 
2025-2026 school year. It’s also a great opportunity to meet your child’s future teachers and ask any 
questions you may have.
 
3. PBIS Field Trip to The Main Event
Our ECMS students who attended the PBIS Field Trip to The Main Event in Colorado Springs had 
an amazing time! They enjoyed bowling and participated in various games that helped them build 
skills in coordination, momentum, and teamwork. A special thanks to Mr. Flores for organizing this 
fun and educational trip! He’s already beginning to plan the end-of-year field trip, and we can’t wait 
to see what exciting experience he has in store for our students.
 
4. Educating Children of Color Summit – January 25th
On January 25th, several of our students will be attending the Educating Children of Color 
Summit. This event provides students with an opportunity to learn about themselves, explore their 
identity, and discover the possibilities of higher education. It’s an incredible chance for personal 
growth and development, and we’re proud to support our students in this experience.
 
5. Thank You for Attending Conferences
We would like to extend a huge thank you to all the parents who attended our recent conferences. It 
was wonderful to have the opportunity to talk with you about the progress your child is making in 
school. We appreciate your continued partnership in supporting your child’s education.
 
Thank you for being a part of the ECMS community! We look forward to all the exciting things 
ahead this semester.
 
 

LeAnndra Beeman
ECMS Principal
719-744-0806



Bryan Weimer, 9-12 Principal

 Bryan Weimer
DHPH Principal
719-583-1030 

Welcome Back to the Second Semester!

Dear Families,

Happy New Year! We are thrilled to welcome everyone back as we embark on the second 
semester of the school year. The start of a new semester offers a fresh opportunity for students 
to set goals, build on their successes, and continue to strive for academic and personal growth. 
As we dive into this important time, I want to highlight the significance of starting strong, both 
academically and with attendance.
Grades and attendance go hand in hand when it comes to student success. Being present and 
engaged in class is essential for understanding course material and achieving academic goals. I 
encourage you to work with your students to establish good habits that support regular 
attendance and consistent effort in their studies. Together, we can ensure every student is set up 
for success!

Celebrating Our Seniors
This year, we have exciting news to share about our senior class. Thanks to their hard work and 
dedication, and with the support of our incredible staff and Early College Program (ECP), we are 
on track for 100% of our graduating seniors to earn college credit through our partnerships with 
Pueblo Community College (PCC) and Colorado State University-Pueblo (CSU-P). Even more 
impressive, 55% of our seniors will also graduate with some college credit from the University of 
Colorado Denver. This remarkable achievement is a testament to the opportunities provided 
through the ECP and the commitment of our students to their education. We are so proud of 
their accomplishments and can’t wait to see the positive impact this will have on their futures.

Looking Ahead
As we gear up for an amazing second semester, we are excited to share some upcoming 
features we think you’ll enjoy. Starting in February, keep an eye out for our new student and 
parent profiles, where we’ll highlight current and past DH students and families. These profiles 
will offer an inspiring glimpse into the diverse experiences and accomplishments within our 
school community. We hope this initiative fosters a greater sense of connection and pride among 
our families.

Thank you for your continued support as we work together to make this semester successful for 
all. Let’s make 2025 a year to remember!





Did you know we are the 
only CDE recognized 

“Early College High School” 
in all of southern Colorado??

Our students start taking 
Early College Program (ECP) courses their 

Freshmen year and 
have the most Associate Degree recipients in 

Pueblo!

ECP is FREE!! 
We pay for books, tuition, and fees!

Did you know that our students
take CTE (Career and Technical Education) 

Courses for FREE?

Our students earn certificates 
in Welding, Technology, and 

MUCH MUCH MORE!

CHPA prepares your children from 
Kindergarten 

all the way to high school.  

For More information on our Early College 
Program visit our website or contact Mrs. 

Theresa Martinez, Director of Early College for 
more information

DID  YOU  KNOW?











PCC: 2 years of 
college taken 

at DHPH
Approx. $25,000 

per year x       
2 years = 
$50,000

CSU-P: 2 years of college 
completed at DHPH complete 

Gen Ed Requirements at    
CSU-P taking off 2 years of 
college.  Our DHPH Students 

start as Juniors in most 
Colorado Universities! = 

Approx. $30,000 x 2 years = 
$60,000!

PCC $50,000 +
CSU-P $60,000 =

SAVINGS: $110,000

HOW MUCH DO OUR FAMILIES SAVE?    
Our Early College Program              

Savings at DHPH









The 6th grade class was rewarded for good behavior all semester with a visit from The Birds of Prey at the Nature Center. 
The owl is named Giffy, not pictured is Theo, a Peregrine Falcon. 

The kids throughly enjoyed this visit and learned  a ton of facts about these beautiful creatures. 



Mission Statement:

The mission of the CHPA’s Youth Vape Prevention Wellness Committee is to create a supportive, informed, and 
proactive environment that empowers young people to make healthy choices and resist the pressures of vaping. 

Through education, awareness, and community engagement, we aim to reduce the prevalence of vaping among youth, 
promote healthier alternatives, and foster resilience against tobacco and nicotine addiction. By partnering with 

online resources, families, and local organizations, we strive to build a future where young individuals are equipped 
with the knowledge and resources to live free from the dangers of vaping.

-VAPING-
What’s in 1st and 2nd hand vape smoke?
o   Nicotine - Heavy metals like lead, nickel and tin - Fine 

and ultrafine particles that cause lung cancer.
o   `Diacetyl flavoring →  Causes lung disease
o   Propylene Glycol → Unknown effect
o   Vitamin E acetate linked to acute lung disease EVALI 

which kills people quickly (E-cig or vaping product 
associated lung injury)...largely due to illegal 
modifications of pens/smoking homemade/black 
market vape product



This year marks 130 years since two organizations, NCA CASI and SACS CASI, were created with 
one clear mission in mind: to help improve schools. Today, Cognia® continues that legacy as a 
nonprofit organization dedicated to partnering with over 40,000 schools and systems worldwide to 
improve learning and enable opportunities for students to aim higher and go farther. Please join us in 
commemorating this meaningful milestone and read about some of your own success stories and 
improvement journeys through the years.
 
Cognia was formed from the roots of NCA CASI, SACS CASI, NSSE, NWAC, and Measured 
Progress, strengthening our ability to support your improvement efforts. Over time, Cognia, like your 
institutions, has evolved, but one thing remains constant—our mission and commitment to serve you. 
Today, just as our inception in 1895, we exist to support your institution and community on your 
continuous improvement journey.  Thank you for entrusting our care and commitment on your 
journey. We could not have built this enduring legacy without your partnership.
 
Cognia’s work in helping schools improve is not complete. It is a rewarding job but one that is never 
done and always needed. We are honored to carry that responsibility and grateful to work alongside 
the many schools and systems dedicated to the betterment of institutions in serving and supporting 
their teachers, students, and communities.
 
Best regards,

Mark Elgart
President and CEO, Cognia

CHPA IS NATIONALLY ACCREDITED SCHOOL! 

https://cognia.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1dab26da778acdaf9e8a0aefc&id=a4c531ff47&e=13c286f92b
https://cognia.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1dab26da778acdaf9e8a0aefc&id=a4c531ff47&e=13c286f92b

